From: Sahra Alasow

Sent: 22 September 2015 21:00

To: Planning

Subject: Objection to PLANNING APPLICATION NO 2014/6623/P

Flat 15, 16 St Pancras Way London, NW1 0QH 17 September 2015

Regeneration and planning Development Management London Borough of Camden Town Hall Judd Street London WC1H 8ND

Dear Sir / Madam

PLANNING APPLICATION NO 2014/6623/P

We live adjacent to the proposed erection of "Erection of a single storey extension (including the installation of rooftops) at third floor level (on the roof of existing office space) to provide 3 x 1 bedroom self-contained residential flats, including roof gardens, balconies, and a privacy screen at 3rd floor level and the installation of a glazed canope at 4th floor level, with associated cycle storage at ground floor to existing offices(Class B1a) and residential (Class C3) uses."

Adjacent to Flat 15, 16 St Pancras Way, London, NW1 0QH. I am writing to ask that Camden Council refuse this planning application from Cartwright Pickards Architects Ltd.

Here are my comments and objections relating to this planning application:

Our house will not have any natural light if the planning permission was to go ahead. As all rooms natural light will be blocked out by the new extension. This will be an eyesore to see when we look out our windows (visually overbearing), which is extremely depressing. You cannot expect someone not have any natural light or even some kind of view from their rooms. I also feel that my family will lose their privacy.

With the current layout of the flat the hallway and toilets have no natural light due to no windows the only window we have in the flat are the one will be adjacent to the new proposed extension this will increase our electricity bill to make up for the loss of natural light and my family cannot afford this. This will feel very claustrophobic.

Secondly, we already have bad ventilation, having to open all the windows to ventilate our home. Building this extension will block all our windows as they are all on one side, decreasing our ventilation more and our home will become even more damp.

Thirdly, parking is bad enough as it is, so building more homes will only make the situation worse. Already on a one way road, with constant speeding, our safety crossing the road can only get worse. Traffic problems will increase and so will noise and disturbances.

Lastly, speaking to all my neighbours, most of them do not even know what is happening and did not receive any information about this project.

I invite you to visit our home to verify that these objections are valid.

Should you require any additional information, clarification of any comments made, or would like to arrange a visit to our home; do not hesitate to contact me by email: alasows@yahoo.com. or 07891077604

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs Sahra Alasow